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Harbour Centre 2 Eaton Street, Suite 1000 . Hampton, VA 23669 
Phone (757) 723-0835 Fax (757) 723-2241 

August 24,2001 

Ms. Blanca Bay0 
Director, Division of the CommissiOn Clerk 
& Administrative Services 
Florida Public Services Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd. 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

I 

Dear Ms. Bayo: 

This letter is responding to Paula J. lsler’s letter of August I O ,  2001 regarding a docket 
opened by the Florida Public Service Commission for nonpayment of the 2000 
Regulatory Assessment Fee. e 

I )  Docket NO. 010892-TI 

2) Enclosed is our completed Return and a check for $66.00, representing the - 
minimum $50.00, plus penalty and interest. We currently have no Florida Intrastate 
Revenue, but wish to keep our certificate active, as we hope to develop intrastate 
business in the future. 

3) The Company has established a master calendar to track regulatory filing deadlines, 
and January 30fh is clearly identified as the due date for the lnterexchange Company 
Regulatory Assessment Fee Return. We will ensure that future filings are timely. 

4) The Company agrees to waive any objection to the administrative cancellation of its 
certificate should it fail to pay in accordance with its settlement offer. 

5) The Company recognizes its culpability in not submitting the filing by the required 
due date, and acknowledges the Commission’s authority and right to impose a fine. 
We believe, however, that a $500.00 fine, which might be proportionally appropriate 
for a large carrier, would be excessive for a small company falling under the 
minimum filing fee of $50.00. Therefor, we propose a settlement of $10.00, which 
represents 20% of that fee. 

Thank you for your assistance and consideration. Please advise us of your decision. 

Randy Wfisnant 
Accounting Manager 


